OCTOBER, 1977

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4.14

OCTOBER MEETING

DATE:

Tuesday, October 18, 1977

TIME:

Social 6:00 p.m. Dinner 6:45 p.m.

Meeting 8:00 p.m.

PLACE:

Cathay Restaurant

228 Albert Street

EVENT:

25th Anniversary of the

Ottawa Valley Chapter

Charter Night

SPEAKERS:

B. Stotesbury
E. Schonerr
W. Robinson
G. Menzies
J. Ross
J. Fox
W. Houle
J. Klassen
St Chapter President
Past Chapter Treasurer
Region II Chairman
Past President of Society
Past President of Society
Past Region II Chairman

BACKGROUND:

Six of these fellas were at the original Charter Night. John Fox represented the Grand Council. John Ross was Ontario Chapter President that year. Bill Houle was President of Montreal Chapter.

GOOD NEWS!

Many thanks to the members who have assisted this year by mailing in their Chapter Dues. It sure assists your hired hands - less phone calls and paper work - and keeps our Chapter humming.

A SMALL REQUEST!

It looks like a big turnout for October 18th. If you haven't already done so, could you prepare your membership cheques and bring them with you to the meeting.

Mike Acton Treasurer

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

As we commence the 1977-78 Chapter year, our October meeting will be our 25th Anniversary and we will be honoured with the presence of some of the people who were instrumental in forming our Chapter.

We are also expecting our Director and Regional Chairman George Menzies, the Canadian Presidential Representative John Ross, guests from the Montreal Chapter, and others.

The Ottawa Valley Chapter is looked upon as a strong and successful chapter, this of course is due to the dedicated members, such as the Charter Members and those who have been willing to serve on committees when called upon.

This year, as in the past our Chapter is well represented on Society Committees.

Jake Klassen- Charter & Bylaws- ChairmanAl Oakes- Honours & Awards- CommitteemanAl Oakes- Research Promotion- CommitteemanGrant Wilson- Journal- CommitteemanLorne Wilson- Porgram- Committeeman

The Board of Governors have of course been meeting and planning during the summer months and it would seem that we are organized and hope to make this an interesting year for the members.

It is certainly an honour and a privilege to serve as the President of this Chapter for the coming year.

1im Black

ELECTION RESULTS

Mike Acton was elected Treasurer of our Chapter at the August Meeting. Congratulations Mike, good to have you on board. In addition, Peter Graham accepted to act as Assistant Treasurer for the current Chapter year.

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 1977-78

CHAPTER CONSTITUTION

Research	-	Grant Wilson
Constitution & Bylaws		Lorne Wilson
Program	-	Subash Vohra
C.R.C. Action	-	Bob McKee
Publicity	-	Jack Bowie
Newsletter	٠.	Gabriel Laszlo
Roster	-	Cliff Rogers
Fellowship &		
Accommodation	-	Howard Leger
Greeters	_	John Jischa

، reeters ۔

Technical & Energy Conservation Duane Mattson - Jim Gregory Membership Education & Manpower - John Legault - Roy Beckman Special Events - Charlie Hobbs Chapter Historian

As indicated in our May 1977 newsletter, the membership will be asked to approve an updated Constitution for the Ottawa Valley Chapter which is based on the current model Constitution prepared by Society. Copies of the proposed Constitution will be available at the October and November meetings or members may request a copy for review from the Secretary.

> At the regular November meeting, Lorne Wilson, (our long suffering chairman of the long standing by-laws committee) will be available to answer questions on the revised constitution, prior to a vote by chapter members.

N.R.C. TOUR

In the afternoon prior to our November meeting a visit to some of the points of interest at the National Research Council is scheduled. Reserve that afternoon starting at 3:00 p.m. on your calendar now. Details next month.

GOLF TOURNAMENT

The Annual Golf Tournament held on August 28th at the Carleton Golf Club was a great success. With good weather and a turnout of 60 golfers we had an excellent day.

The low gross winner was Michel Millette and the low net winner was Donald Mattson.

A new trophy will be available for competition next year. The Jim Moore Memorial Trophy will be presented to the golfer making the most trips to the bar in a two hour period.

The only foul comments regarding the tournament came from George Carscallen and Roy Beckman, prize winners from 1976 who failed to win anything.

Notice to all members.

Hold Thursday December 8, 1977 open.

Why?

It is the Ottawa Valley Chapter Christmas Dance.

Where?

Cedarhill Golf & Country Club - Cedarview Road.

Cash Bar open 6:30 PM.

Dinner served promptly at 7:30 PM. Dancing from 9:30 PM to 1:00 AM.

All will be provided for you and your lady for the modest sum of \$30.00 per couple.

For Tickets call:

R. Young - 828-3733 - 998-8191 M. Acton R. Beckman - 829-7037

Tickets must be purchased by Monday, December 5, 1977.

Congratulations are due to Sid Narvey, who begins his 35th year as an ASHRAE member and shows no signs of slowing down when it comes to slinging his psychrometer with the best of them

Editor's Note:

Now that we are getting started for another busy chapter year, I hope that our members will support the Newsletter in the same spirit of cooperation that was shown in the past season. As always, all contributions of interest to the chapter members are welcome.

Please send your articles for publication before the first Wednesday of every month to:

Gabriel Laszlo, 752 Garner Ave., Ottawa, Ontario. K1V 6M6